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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS OF THE 
EAST HAMPTON LIBRARY HELD FRIDAY, DECEMBER 12th, 1997 AT 4:00 P.M. 
IN THE BOARD ROOM. 

The President, Eleanor Ratsep, called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m. Present: Abel, Bensen, Chapman, Dayton, Gray, Greene, 
Hunting, P. Mercer, N. Mercer, Murray, Ratsep, Scheerer and 
Twomey. Absent: Brock, Cameron, Furlaud, McGuirk and Ross. 

The minutes were approved as read. 

The Treasurer's report was approved. 

A motion was passed to approve the budget for 1998. 

Appeal: $2400 has been received from 33 donors so far this month. 
150 appeal letters were sent out this month first class, at a cost 
of $48 by the Appeal Committee. The letter itself was written by 
Helen Abel and Eleanor Ratsep. General appeal letters will be 
sent in July. There will be a joint meeting of the Building Expan­
sion Committee and the Appeal Committee on January 3rd, at 9:30 
to discuss aiming for larger donations to support our expanded 
facilities. 

House Committee: Pat Mercer and Susie Dayton met with Beth Gray and 
David Webb to make plans for repairing and refurbishing the Agnes 
Day Room which is used for our book sales. A motion was passed to 
spend not more than $6000 to replace the old carpet, clean the floor, 
recaulk from the outside where needed and paint the walls with two 
coats. Exselsior Plumbing will be called to look into putting a 
separate thermostat in the room. 

Tom Twomey reported that the East Hampton Rare Book and Map Society 
raised $9000 to make a purchase of four very interesting items 
which will be presented to the library in February. The first one 
is an old whaling ledger, written in 1840 in Sag Harbor, containing 
the names of all the whaling ships and names and pay of every sailor. 
The second one consists of two records of companies which bought 
and sold whaling ships. The third item is a lawyer's records of 
shares of a whaling boat, and the fourth is a handwritten letter 
from Captain Hand of East Hampton. 

Nominating: Members of the board whose terms are up in 1998 will 
be called to see if they wish to continue on. A meeting of the 
committee will be held before April when all members can be present. 

A motion was passed giving Eleanor Ratsep the authority to sign any 
papers concerning the Dickerman Fund, based on Tom Twomey's 
recommendations. 

A motion was passed to buy wreaths for the library windows. 

A motion was passed to omit the February meeting. 



December 12 (cont.) 

The 350th Anniversery of the Village of East Hampton will have a mm 
start at Guild Hall on January 4th with Bruce Collins announcing ^M 
plans for the year-long celebration. Half of the $250,000 H 
budgeted for the different events has already been raised. Pat yg 
Mercer has volunteered to chair the Float Committee for the 
library. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 

Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary 
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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS OF THE 
EAST HAMPTON LIBRARY HELD FRIDAY, MARCH 20, 1998, AT 4:00 P.M. 
AT THE LIBRARY 

The president, Eleanor Ratsep, called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m. Present: Abel, Cameron, Chapman, Dayton, Gray, Hunting, 
McGuirk, N. Mercer, P. Mercer, Ratsep, Scheerer and Twomey. Absent: 
Bensen, Brock, Furlaud, Greene, Murray and Ross. 

There was a moment of silence in memory of the late Alexander 
Jackson, a former assistant treasurer of the library. 

The minutes were accepted as read. 

The treasurer's report was approved. 

$1,860.00 of books were sold over the winter, thanks to Sheila 
Dunlop, our staff member, who organized the books and took some 
of the collectibles to Horiwitz's Antique Book store who bought 
them from us. 

A motion was passed to approve an expenditure of $50,000 from the 
unrestricted fund, to reduce the building loan. 

A motion was passed to congratulate Kate Cameron and Ann Chapmen 
on the report on the final figures on the Library Centennial Galla 
held last August which made a profit of $167,253.00 

The 350th Celebration Committee wants the library to have an open 
house on April 29th. 

The director, Beth Gray, informed the board that the executive 
committee had approved the spending of $600.00 to purchase two 
reclining chairs, that were on a two for one sale at Hildreth's 
Department Store in Southampton, for the board room. 

Arleen West has been hired as our new computer manager. 

A motion was passed to rent a water cooler for the staff for $14 
a month. 

A motion was made to amend the book budget by an increase of $5000, 
in order to upgrade the reference Collection. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Children's Room: There has been increased activity in the Child­
ren's Room, including a parenting program for new parents and a 
program of folk dancing for preschoolers. Jeanne Voorhees describes 
these activities in her charming brochures for the children and 
their parents. 

It was announced that the Rare Book and Map Society would present 
four documents acquired at auction for around $10,000 to the 
library on April 25th. 

House: The Agnes Day Room is being refurbished. 



MARCH 20, 1998 (cont.) 

Long Range Planning: The next meeting will be held on May 9th 
at 9:00 a.m. at the library. 

A motion was passed to put Mary Jane Brock and Janet Ross on 
the Advisory Board. Anne Cannon is also a member of that board. 

Nominating: The nominating committee is meeting tomorrow, March 
21st, at 9:00 a.m. 

The next meeting will be held on Friday, April 17th, at 4:00 p.m. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m. 

Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary 
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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS OF THE 
EAST HAMPTON LIBRARY HELD MAY 1, 1998 AT 4:00 P.M. IN THE 
BOARD ROOM 

The President, Eleanor Ratsep, called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m. Present: Abel, Bensen, Chapman, Dayton, Furlaud. 
Gray, Greene, Hunting, McGuirk, N. Mercer, P. Mercer, Ratsep, 
Scheerer and Twomey. Absent: Brock, Cameron, Murray and Ross. 

There were no minutes from the last meeting, scheduled for 
April 17th because of the lack of a quorum. 

The minutes of the March 20th meeting were approved. 

A motion was passed to accept the Long Island Collection and 
Electronic Image Policy. 

A motion was passed to reverse the motion at the March 20th 
meeting to put Mary Jane Brock and Janet Ross on the Advisory 
Board. They will remain on the Board of Managers. 

Tom Twomey reported that the Rare Book and Map Society pre­
sented the library on April 29th with four historical documents 
purchased at auction for about $10,000.00 and described in the 
December 1997 minutes on April 25th, 1998. 

Ann Chapman and Pat Mercer were thanked for organizing the Open 
House as part of the 350th Celebration which was held on Wed­
nesday, April 29th at the library. 

Isabel Furlaud has donated a bench for the courtyard in honor 
of her husband's birthday. 

A motion was passed to incorporate this resolution of Respect 
for Alexander Jackson, written by Ann Chapman, and presented 
at the April 17th meeting into the minutes of the May 1st 
meeting. 

"We, the Board of Managers of the East Hampton Library, wish 
to express our sorrow over the death of Alexander Jackson on 
March 5, 1998. 

Sandy, as he was called by one and all, joined the Board in 
1993. Even before that time he had recognized the need for 
bringing the library up to date in the computer field and was 
instrumental in providing funds to accomplish that purpose. 

Sandy's concern for the present was evident in his work on 
the Finance Committee, the Pension Committee and his becoming 
Assistant Treasurer as well as serving on the Executive Committee 

Sandy's concern for the future of the library was evident 
in his readiness to join the Capital Campaign Committee to bring 
to a successful conclusion the expansion and renovation of the 
building. He was a member of the Long-Range Planning Committee 
and was vitally interested in the library's physical plant and 
its services in the forefront of modern technology. 

He will be sorely missed by the staff members and Board 
members alike. Therefore, be it resolved that this testimonial 
be entered in the minutes of the May 1, 1998 meeting of the 
Board of Managers." 


